



Tuesday 2nd September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you have all had an amazing summer and made the very most of the great weather we have had.

Tomorrow, Wednesday 3rd September, we will be welcoming children back to school. Some of you may be aware that, over the break, we've had some building work completed on site. We now have new security fencing and enhanced access system onto the premises.

For most families, our routines will remain unchanged. Drop-off and collection will continue to take place through the main gates, just as in previous years.

If you need to visit the school office, please note that the access bell is now located at the front gate on Cold Bath Road, rather than at the entrance to the school building. You will need to buzz to be let in, and again on your way out.

For nursery parents collecting children between 9:00 am and 3:00 pm, there is a slight change. You will no longer enter via the main gates and cross the playground. Instead, please use the entrance through the old car park, which is the set of gates nearest the fish and chip shop. Partway along the side of the school building, you will find our new security gates and access panel. From there, you can ring through directly to your child's classroom, and a member of staff will come to assist you.

Finally, I also have some very exciting news to share with you. Miss Wray is having a baby! We wish her and her family all the best in the coming months. I will be in contact directly with all families with children in Miss Wray's class in due course with what arrangements will be in place during her maternity leave.

Thank you for your ongoing support of the school.

Kind regards,

Mrs Johanna Slack

Headteacher

Western Primary School Cold Bath Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG2 ONA

✓ 01423 502737 ☐ office@wes.rklt.co.uk www.westernps.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Slack



Learning Trust Alliance Teacher Training Teaching School Hub